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NEWSLETTER 
 

27th January 2023 
Following a generous donation from a past pupil’s family, we are very excited to be refurbishing and 
sorting our school library. Staff have sorted the books we currently have and we are looking for 
volunteers to continue this process, creating further subdivisions and labelling.  If you are able to 
offer an afternoon/ morning or two we would be most grateful.   Tea and biscuits will be provided!   

 

Finally, we are currently looking for some administrative support in our busy, school office from  
12.30pm to 3.30pm. If you think you might have the admin skills required, have a good command of 
English and can adhere to our Staff Code of Conduct, please contact Mrs King in the office. 
 
 
 

Chesham Museum visits Y1 

On Monday 16th January Honey Pots were 
lucky enough to have a visit from the 
Chesham Museum, who kindly brought in 
some toys to support Year 1 with their 
previous History topic ‘Toys throughout 
time’.  They got to see and play with a 
range of different toys from various time 
periods and learnt all about who made 
them and the local teddy bear factory. This 
visit was kindly donated by the Rotary Club 
who are supporting local schools. 

 

Chiltern League 
This year we joined the  
Chiltern League, hosted by  
Waterside Primary School.  
The league provides us with a range of 
sporting fixtures throughout the year, a 
different sport for each half term.  This 
term is tag rugby.  Thank you so much 
to Mr Leek and Mrs Duncan-Anderson 
for helping out with the training and 
matches, and also to Oliver for this 
great report. 

Today’s match was exhilarating.  
Everyone on our team could have 
received player of the match, but we all 
decided on Kerron.  He played great 
lines, passes and scored 5 of our 9 
tries.  In the end, we won 9-8 against 
Waterside.  It’s crazy because at half 
time it was 3-8 and we were all so tired, 
but with a pep talk from the coach we 
scored 9 more for the win. 
 

NSPCC  

Thursday 2nd February, children will take 
part in a range of fun maths activities. 
They are invited to wear an item of 
clothing with a number on it /get creative 
by dressing in a maths or numbers theme. 
To help raise money for the NSPCC, we 
are asking for a £2 donation. 
 

Water in water bottles 
No juice or squash please. Unless otherwise 
agreed, bottles not filled with water will be 
sent home and children will be offered cups 
of water as an alternative. 

This term in our Celebration 
Assemblies staff are sharing a much 
loved, favourite book with children.  
This week, Miss Jeanes shared her 
love of recipe books, especially those 
about baking.  Children and staff 
looked longingly at her collection and 
it was a good reminder that reading 
and books are about more than a 
good story.   

Personally, I am gripped by ‘Marie 
Antoinette’ by Antonia Fraser, an 
account of a time of lavish wealth, 
extreme poverty and general 
inequality.  More than 300 years later, 
inequalities are still with us, whether it 
be wealth, gender stereotypes, 
nationality etc.   

“A new command I give you: Love one another. As I 
have loved you, so you must love one another.”  
John 13 v34  


